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The European Council appointed today Luis de Guindos as Vice-President of the
European Central Bank for a non-renewable 8-year term.

The new Vice President will replace Vítor Constâncio as of 1 June 2018.

The decision was taken after having consulted both the European Parliament
and the European Central Bank’s Governing Council.

The Economic and Financial Affairs Council on 20 February issued a
recommendation to the European Council, confirming the nomination of Luis de
Guindos as vice-president of the European Central Bank, after the Eurogroup
gave its support to the candidacy a day before.

Background:

Article 283(2) of the Treaty on the Functioning of the European Union
specifies that appointments to the ECB executive board are made “by the
European Council, acting by a qualified majority, from among persons of
recognised standing and professional experience in monetary or banking
matters, on a recommendation from the Council, after it has consulted the
European Parliament and the Governing Council of the European Central Bank.”

The ECB executive board is responsible for implementation of eurozone
monetary policy, as laid down by the ECB governing council. It is composed of
the President, the Vice President and four other members, all appointed for
non-renewable eight-year terms. The governing council is composed of the six
executive board members and the governors of the national central banks of
the eurozone member states.
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Speech by Vice-President Dombrovskis
at the High-Level Conference on
Financing Sustainable Growth

Honourable conference participants,

Honourable Ministers,

Honourable Members of Parliament,

Ladies and Gentlemen,

Let me start by thanking President Macron for his speech and his firm support
for a European strategy to mobilise finance for sustainable growth. As the
country of the landmark Paris agreement, and one of the pioneers of European
green finance, France is clearly committed to lead on this agenda. And we
clearly heard it just now.

Let me also thank this morning’s keynote speakers, President Juncker and
Michael Bloomberg. Their speeches were resonant wake-up calls for the
financial sector. It needs to seize the opportunities of the low-carbon
transition, and live up to its responsibilities towards our planet and our
society. This is exactly the core objective of the European Commission’s
Action Plan for sustainable finance.

Today has already shown that sustainable finance is no longer a narrow niche,
but it is maturing into a full-blown sector. However, this change is not
happening fast enough.

On the one hand, there is an urgent need for more investment in areas like
renewable energy, low-carbon vehicles, smart and interconnected grids, and
energy-efficient buildings.

On the other hand, we see that European savers and investors are increasingly
interested in the opportunities for value creation that come with the low-
carbon transition. And they are asking for investment options that consider
the long-term risks of climate change, environmental degradation, and social
issues.

Ladies and gentlemen, the EU financial sector should move ahead and lead
these developments. That is what our Action Plan is designed to facilitate.

It builds on the visionary work of the High Level Expert Group on sustainable
finance, and I would like to thank Christian Thimann for his chairmanship.
The group’s recommendations formed an ideal basis for an ambitious EU
strategy for sustainable finance.

We now have a ten-point plan for boosting private funding of sustainable and
green projects, by changing incentives and culture all along the investment-
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chain. Like President Macron, I believe our Action Plan is a big step
forward, both for the fight against climate change and for Europe’s financial
sector.

Overall, it has three main objectives:

First, to redirect capital flows towards green and sustainable
investments.

Second, to embed sustainability into risk management.

And third, to increase transparency and long-term thinking in financial
and economic activity.

Let me go through these one by one, starting with sustainable investment. For
green investments to flourish, we need to recruit a broader base of
investors. Our strategy is to make green investments open and accessible,
with easily comparable products, so even first-time investors can navigate
the various options.

Our first step will be to provide a unified and clear set of definitions for
sustainable activities. We call this an EU classification system, or a
taxonomy. To put it simply, it will provide common definitions for what is
green and what is not. Why? Because a unified EU taxonomy will help investors
identify activities that are truly sustainable and allocate their capital to
them.

 Establishing this classification is a highly important and urgent action. It
will act as a common trunk from which other actions will branch off. So we
will present a legislative proposal for the governance and development of the
EU taxonomy already in May.

Of course, it will take some time to be developed. We will start with a
taxonomy on climate change mitigation, which should come into effect by the
third quarter of next year. It would then be expanded to incorporate broader
environmental risks and, in the future, social issues.

The EU taxonomy will enable us to establish EU standards and labels for
financial products, such as green bonds or green investment funds. To give an
example, organic labels for food in the supermarket or eco-labels for
clothing and housing help consumers identify green and sustainable products.
In the same way, an EU eco-label for financial products would guide savers
towards climate-friendly investments.

To better inform retail investors, we will also require financial advisors to
ask clients about their sustainability preferences, and offer suitable
investment products. Let me give you one example. Many European parents put
aside a fixed sum every month to save for the university studies of their
children. We want them to be able to choose a green option, so this money



would serve the planet while the child is growing up.

The second objective of our Action Plan is to embed sustainability into risk
management. This is important, because sustainability risks will have an
increasing impact on financial stability. Last year, the amount of
catastrophe-related losses covered by insurance reached an all-time high –
€110 billion. If we ignore the risks of climate change, we may end up locking
capital into projects that are only viable in the short-run, which would be a
waste.

There are two reasons why we should climate-proof our investments, and foster
a broader view of risks: first, the impact of climate change can threaten
financial stability and lead to major economic losses through floods, land
erosion or draughts. And second, because of the risk of stranded assets. If
we wake up too late to the reality of global warming, many of today’s
investments could end up being redundant.

In May, we will present a legislative proposal clarifying the sustainability
duties of institutional investors and asset managers. These actors play an
influential role as intermediaries between companies and their end-investors.
Our proposal will ensure that they work closely and transparently with
clients to consider sustainability in asset allocation and risk-management.

We will also consider incorporating sustainability into prudential rules to
boost funding for green projects, for example by adjusting capital
requirements for banks. Work is currently ongoing in the European Parliament
on a proposal for such a green supporting factor, and the Commission stands
ready to give support for this process.

By reducing the costs of certain loans, a green supporting factor could
provide incentives to choose investments that are good for the climate, such
as building a passive house, or buying an electric car. Still, any measures
would need to be justified from a risk and financial stability perspective,
and they would need to be carefully calibrated. Green does not necessarily
mean risk-free.

Along this, we are looking into amending rules for banks’ risk management
policies to better account for sustainability risks. Time is running out, so
we need solutions to quickly help sustainable finance reach scale, and the
green supporting factor could be one of them.

This brings me to the third objective of the Action Plan, to foster
transparency and long-term perspectives in financial and economic activity.
Sometimes, finance is about sowing the seeds of projects whose value only
materialises decades later. This is often the case for investments in new
low-carbon technology or climate change adaptation.

But today, success in finance is often measured only from quarter to quarter.
This can blind companies from the risks and opportunities of the low-carbon
transition. We will start by collecting evidence on the short-term pressures
on companies. We want to relieve this pressure, and help boards and directors
think long-term.



We also want to encourage companies to be more transparent about how they
deal with sustainability risks. This would help investors assess and measure
their exposure to these risks.

In the EU, we have already made some progress. Listed companies are required
to disclose information on sustainability risks, and we have non-binding
guidelines to help them do so in a consistent and comparable manner. By next
year, we will propose to revise these guidelines. They should include
measures of climate risk, in line with the recommendations of the Financial
Stability Board’s Task Force on Climate-related Disclosure.

Here I would like to thank Mike Bloomberg for all his work to keep this issue
on the global agenda, despite opposition from different corners. Yesterday,
we launched a fitness check of existing corporate reporting rules, to inform
any future legislative proposals. Finally, the Commission will ensure that
accounting rules do not directly or indirectly discourage sustainable and
long-term investments.

Ladies and gentlemen,

We will ensure a swift follow-up to our Action Plan on sustainable finance:
As I mentioned, the first legislative proposals are due already in May. And
we are in the middle of setting up a technical expert group to help develop
key functions, such as the first taxonomies, the green bond standard, and
climate-related metrics for disclosure. We are also considering establishing
a longer term governance structure, by way of a platform composed of relevant
stakeholders.

But sustainable finance will only work as a shared effort. All players in the
finance value chain – everybody in this room – will need to play an active
role in its implementation.

We also need to get the international community fully on board. Finance is
global and interconnected, so sustainable finance must be too. The EU stands
ready to promote our action plan at the highest level internationally. We
hope that it can provide a common blueprint for mobilising private
sustainable investment.

Today is just the beginning, and the road ahead is long. But if we walk
together, I am confident that we can reach our destination.

Thank you very much.

The European Committee of the Regions
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and the Alps-Mediterranean Euroregion
call for a strong and ambitious
cohesion policy after 2020

On 20 March 2018 the member regions of the Alps-Mediterranean Euroregion
(Auvergne-Rhône-Alpes, Provence-Alpes-Côte d’Azur, Piedmont, Liguria and the
Aosta Valley) and the Lyon metropolitan region welcomed Karl-Heinz Lambertz,
president of the European Committee of the Regions, at the premises they
share in Brussels.

Elected representatives of the six local authority members of the Euroregion
called for a strong and ambitious cohesion policy for the post-2020 period,
which would cover all European regions and rely on the potential of the most
developed regions. They also called for simplified and decentralised
implementation of funding and drew attention to their specific sub-regional
features (upland and urban areas) and to the importance of European
territorial cooperation.

Karl-Heinz Lambertz , president of the European Committee of the Regions
(CoR), the EU’s assembly of local and regional elected representatives, drew
attention to the CoR’s support for a cohesion policy covering all Europe’s
regions. He also mentioned his wish to see closer cooperation between the CoR
and the representative offices of the regions and cities in Brussels: “The
Alps-Mediterranean Euroregion proves that cohesion policy has added value
even in the most advanced regions, whether it be to finance territorial, and
especially cross-border, cooperation or to improve the lives of the most
vulnerable Europeans in disadvantaged urban and upland areas“, he stressed.

Renaud Muselier , president of the Sud-Provence-Alpes-Côte d’Azur region,
added his support, saying that “the Alpine and Mediterranean regions have for
some months been lobbying very intensively for the post-2020 cohesion policy.
Today we are more united than ever in this essential task.”

David Kimelfeld , president of the Lyon metropolitan region, stressed the
impact of the European regional funds at local level: “Cohesion policy is an
essential lever for local public policies. In the Lyon conurbation, the ESF
is crucial to helping more than 8 000 people annually to find jobs. It also
makes it possible to support a hundred or so projects each year. It is
therefore a fundamental contribution to urban development that benefits
everyone.”

Yannick Neuder , vice-president of the Auvergne-Rhône-Alpes region,
responsible for higher education, research, innovation and European funds,
said that “the European regions are facing real competitiveness challenges
and are relying on innovation and training to reduce digital, energy and
medical divides: cohesion policy is essential to achieving these objectives.”

The six local authorities represented then signed the Cohesion Alliance in
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the presence of Mr Lambertz, to formalise their support for the initiative.

Note for editors:

The #CohesionAlliance is a grassroots campaign open to all who believe that
EU cohesion policy must continue to be a pillar of the European Union’s
future under the post-2020 EU budget. The Alliance was launched by the
European Committee of the Regions in partnership with the leading European
associations of local and regional authorities to defend a cohesion policy
that is stronger, more effective, visible and available to all cities and
regions after 2020.

Since its launch in October last year, the Alliance has gained almost 4 000
signatories, including local and regional authorities, MEPs, EU ministers,
and business, university and trade union associations.

More information at https://cohesionalliance.eu.

The Alps-Mediterranean Euroregion brings together five French and Italian
regions in a single, integrated geographical framework straddling the
frontier: Provence-Alpes-Côte d’Azur, Liguria, Piedmont, the Aosta Valley and
Auvergne Rhône-Alpes. It has a population of 17 million inhabitants and
covers an area of 110 460 km² in France and Italy.

The Alps-Mediterranean Euroregion is an interregional cross-border
association whose first institutional meetings were launched in 2006; its
member regions signed a memorandum of understanding in 2007 at a meeting at
Bard in the Aosta Valley. The objective of this association is to consolidate
its role in Europe, influence the European institutions and develop joint
projects in the framework of integrated cross-border cooperation. The member
regions have shared offices in Brussels and cooperate to make their voices
heard more clearly in the European institutions.

Contact:
Nathalie Vandelle

Tel. +32 2 282 2499

nathalie.vandelle@cor.europa.eu

For the Euroregion

Hortense Lutz-Hermellin

Tel.: (BE) +32 2 282 00 23  Tel.: (FR) +33 4 26 73 61 29

hortense.lutz-hermellin@auvergnerhonealpes.fr
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World Water day: We must start valuing
and preserving the world’s water

Today is World Water Day, and competition for this increasingly scarce
resource is affecting the environmental integrity and biodiversity of our
world.

Go to Source
Author:

Man arrested for murder
     Police arrested a 70-year-old man in Tai Po yesterday evening (March 22)
in suspected connection with a murder case happened in Sha Tin on March 21
afternoon in which a 67-year-old man died.

     The arrestee is being detained for further enquiries.

     Investigation by the District Crime Squad of Sha Tin is underway.
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